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Licia and Jerry Shultz became involved with EESCC around 2008.  At that time Jerry was 
autocrossing his 911 Porsche. Licia started with helping Cat & Halli as Assistant Novice 
Coordinator. She got her own blue vest, and our current Novice Coordinator was born!  Licia 
does a really great job of introducing newbies to the sport.  Whether it be teaching them the 
rules, giving course walks, or arranging rides with experienced drivers, she is always concerned 
and looking out for our new drivers. She also is the force behind our starting the Emerald Empire 
MotorSports Park Foundation, a 501c-3, founded to one day develop our own driving facility. 
 
Around 2018 Licia drove the Porsche in autocross – and became HOOKED!  She got the “bug”, 
as she says. That was the year she turned 60, and she decided it was finally time to take up 
autocrossing. 
 
In 2019 she purchased a 2013 VW GTi Driver’s Edition specifically for racing, because it would 
have less repair concerns than the Porsche.  She runs her car in GSL, along with co-drivers Hope 
Mueller and Jamie Black. 
 
This season, the GTi was upgraded with 200 series tires which gave it more grip in the corners.  
The smile she always has when driving continues into the pits and grid. She says “the best thing 
about autocross is the auto community, the family” 
 
We are blessed to have Licia as a member of EESCC. 
 
 
 
 
 



 


